As Presbyterian Women, we enjoy a special privilege. We are involved in Christian fellowship with one another, which is a joy in itself. But, more than that, we have many opportunities to truly minster by participating in various service projects within Colonial Presbyterian Church and outward in the community. Presbyterian Women have helped: Bethany Hall (a halfway house for alcoholic women); the Lynchburg Children’s Home; Presbyterian Community Center; Meals-on-Wheels; Ronald McDonald House; Rescue Mission; Battered Women’s Shelter; West End Center; Roanoke Area Ministries and various other projects. 
Every woman who is a member of Colonial Presbyterian Church is a member of one of our three circles, which meet the first week of each month from October through June. The circle members take turns serving as hostesses for the meetings either in their homes or at the church.  Through the circles, we minister to our church families who are experiencing difficult times due to illness or death. Each circle is assigned college students, members serving in the military and single men to provide emotional support and care when needed. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]In our circle meetings, we have the opportunity to learn more about God’s Word to us through Bible study and biblically based literature. This year’s study is Crazy Love by Francis Chan, well known author and founder of the Cornerstone Church that he was pastor of for 16 years. Our Lord wants us to grow in His Word and to live His Word through our daily lives. What better way to do this than in the love, support and fellowship of our sisters in Christ, the Presbyterian Women of Colonial Church. 
